
OFFICE OF THE DIRECTOR 

UN ITE D STAT E S D EPA RT MEN T OF J UST I CE 

F ED E R A·L B UR E AU OF INVES T I G ATIO N 

WASH I N G TON, D .C. 20535 

June 18, 1964 

Mrs. Margaret McCabe Thomas 
694 Alvarado Row 
Stanford, California 

Dear Mrs. Thomas: 

Your letter dated June 14, 1964, has been 
received. 

Although I can understand the concern 
prompting your communication, the FBI is not authorized to 
afford personal protection for individuals and this is a matter 
for local authorities. Also, this Bureau does not make the 
decision as to whether United States Marshals should be as signed 
to any area. These matters are decided by the Department of 
Justice. 

Sincerely yours, 


